TOWN OF BREMEN
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
VIA ZOOM AND IN-PERSON
July 2, 2024, at 5:00 p.m.

Selectmen present: Wendy Pieh; Boe Marsh; Steve Page via ZOOM.
Town Representatives: Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk.
Public present: Ann Nesslage, Bremen Conservation Commission; Mike Leonard;

Walter Radloff; Kerry Kohnert, Carol Ransom, Mary Berger,
Susan Davis, Tom Kostenbader, Bunny Adams, Justin Stailey via
ZOOM, Nancy and Nancy Trupp via ZOOM, AND Martha Frink via
ZOOM.

The meeting was called to order at 5:02 p.rﬁ.

Chairperson Pieh read the appointment I'isiir'mg for the 2024-2025 terms, a copy of this listing is
attached to the minutes.

On a motion duly made by Select Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh,
the Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) to approve the list of appointments.

Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk then reviewed the two bills that have been received for the cost
of out sourcing the printing and mailing of the revaluation letter that the Assessing Agent had
Done. The cost of the two items was $780.64 thus the request to authorize the transfer from the
Revaluation Reserve Account in that amount.

On a motion duly made by Select Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh,
the Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) to approve the transfer of $780.64 from
the Revaluation Reserve Account.

Ann Nesslage, Bremen Conservation Commission, reported on the the July 10
Presentation of Strengthening and Protecting our Shoreline, asked that the information
be shared on the town community email listing and if possible, on the town web site.

Chairperson Pieh addressed the revaluation letter that was sent out to the taxpayers with
Selectman Marsh stating that there was a Special Selectmen Meeting on Wednesday, June 26.
At this meeting both himself and Selectman Page spoke with Jim Murphy, the Assessing Agent,
to inform him of the Board being is disagreement with the handling of the process. The
Selectmen are working to ensure that the concerns of residents/tax payers of the town are being
heard and addressed.

On a motion duly made by Select Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the
Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) to approve the minutes of June20, 2024 and
warrants June 28 & 30, 2024.

On a motion duly made by Selectman Marsh and seconded by Selectman Page, the
Board of Selectmen unanimously (3-0) to adjourn at 6:11 pm.
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